Dear Representative Gaddis,
I am writing to ask you to oppose HJR1.  I believe that we have an excellent constitution and do not support changing it at this time.  I served four terms on the Fairbanks North Star Borough School Board  and supported the development of 4 public charter schools and one magnet school.  I recognize the importance of private schools to  many families, but do not believe that public funds should be used for private schools, which set their own curricula, standards, and salaries for teachers, with no public process or review.
I support public school choice, despite the fact that often only children whose parents are able to provide transportation  are able to attend those schools.  The same is true for most private schools.
The Alaska Constitution states that “all government……….is instituted solely for the good of the people as a whole”, and Article 7 clearly defines appropriate use of
public funds for public education.   I do not support a change that would
potentially siphon funds needed for public education to educational “businesses” or religious institutions.  I also do not support a public vote on the complicated issue of school funding.
Please let me know if you have any questions.  Thank you.
Jennifer Schmidt
PO Box 10624
Fairbanks, Alaska, 99710
907-322-0387


From: Alison Arians
Sometimes when I’ve listened to the debate over this constitutional amendment over the past few days, I’ve wondered whether it’s really worth arguing about. 
“So what?” I think. If people want to risk sending their kids to unaccredited schools that might spring up to take advantage of their state-sourced funds, well, that’s not my problem. Lots of people have had bad experiences in the Lower 48, with unscrupulous school owners taking off with their money, or just not educating their children properly. 
But MY child will be safe in our public school system, with the many choices available in charter schools and alternative schools. Why should I bother weighing in? 

The reason is that I have listened to what teachers have to say about this bill. I am not a teacher. I am not now, nor never have been a member of the National Education Association. But I have great respect for the teachers in our schools, who are doing a wonderful job educating our children. 
Some legislators seem to think that teachers’ and former teachers’ testimony on this bill is worthless. Perhaps they think that teachers are just worried about losing their jobs, or losing money. But teachers are the very people we SHOULD be asking about this bill. How will it affect our children? How will it affect ? The teachers in the classrooms know. 
Let me remind you that for the last 30 years, teachers’ salaries have remained somewhat the same. Yes, their health care costs have risen (though their current negotiated health care plan is quite modest), just as everyone else’s has. But they are NOT in this job for the big bucks. 
Instead, let’s acknowledge their expertise, and be respectful of what teachers say. If we were instituting a change in oil policy, of course we would ask the oil companies their opinions. 
When I listen to what the teachers are saying, I hear a resounding NO on this bill. Will have a negative impact on the kids with plenty of parental involvement and economic resources? That’s not clear. What IS clear is the negative impact on the kids without it. Lots of kids don’t have the option of having mom or dad driving them around town to a school other than their neighborhood school. And if resources are bled from those very neighborhood schools educating our poorest students, they are shortchanged even more. 
Please be responsive to what our teachers have to say. 
Thank you. 



Dear Representatives Gattis and Drummond: 

I am a working mother, married to a public school teacher, super voter, educated in the Anchorage School District, and a concerned citizen.  I make my home in Spenard (Anchorage) and have one son attending kindergarten at Aquarian Charter School (my daughter is 2 and attends pre-school at Puffin Heights Montessori School.) 

While I have a child attending a charter school program, I would like to express my support for funding ALL public schools in our State.  I am concerned by proposals being put forward that would possibly reallocate funding to charter schools and away from neighborhood schools. I think all schools need a bigger "piece of the pie" and not just charter schools (I also think we need a bigger pie).  I am very happy with Aquarian Charter School, but feel that we should look for solutions that benefit the entirety of our educational system.  Much of the data shows, that specialty schools draw a population of families that are more affluent, have the luxury to be more engaged in their children's educational experience, and whose children will have better educational outcomes because of this.  I worry that charter schools and other specialty schools become reservoirs of privilege. In fact, if we really support school choice we would offer transportation to students to go to whichever school they want within their school district.  I see this as a major barrier to some families who would perhaps like their children to attend a charter school or specialty school (but this is another issue for another time.)

An issue you could tackle with HR 278 is to, at a minimum, raise the BSA to keep up with inflation.  If you are interested in being truly visionary and investing in our future leaders, workforce, Alaskans - I would suggest you raise the BSA beyond inflation proofing and really make an investment in Alaska's kids. 

I strongly believe that every child in Alaska deserves the opportunity to attend a great, well-funded public school. You can make certain this is a reality by inflation-proofing the BSA! 

Thank you in advance for your hard work on this issue. I appreciate your consideration of my views.  I would like this e-mail recorded as testimony on HR278. 

Kind Regards,
Tanya Iden
2303 McRae Rd. Unit #1
Anchorage, AK 99517
907-382-8555

Feb. 7, 2014
Dear Representative Gattis:
I am submitting this written testimony to the House Education Committee in opposition to HJR 1.  The Alaskans who wrote our state Constitution and the Alaskans who voted for it got it right:  public funds should be devoted to public schools.  Changing the Alaska Constitution now to allow public money to be spent on private and religious schools is a radical idea being pushed by Outside interests.  If this Legislature makes the mistake of passing these resolutions, Outside money will pour into the state to persuade Alaskans to vote against their proud heritage of public education.  The campaign will be huge and divisive and we will all regret it.  Why would we put our state through this when there is as yet no plan for how a voucher program would be developed or implemented?  It makes no sense, and this Committee should reject this path and reject HJR 1. 
Proponents of this resolution who tout the need for “school choice” are misleading Alaskans.  We already have school choice within our high quality public schools.  Alaska has one of the best public charter school statutes in the nation, and at least in the major towns there are right now rich and diverse school choices available to families within the public schools.  I have an 8-year-old son in one of the Anchorage School District's public charter schools.  He loves going to school every day, and my family is happy with his school.  
HJR 1 would actually take us down a path in which the school choices we have now are diminished.  If a voucher system were established, public money would be siphoned away from the public school districts to private and religious schools.  With less money, it seems unlikely the school districts would be able to maintain the variety of schools that are available now, and so our public school choices would likely be reduced.
Private charter schools are not accountable to the public in the same way that public charter schools are, and there is something fundamentally wrong about giving away public money to schools that do not have to answer to the public through the public schools districts.  Conversely, if a voucher system were established that imposed some controls on private schools receiving public money, then this would require another bureaucracy in addition to the existing public school system, requiring more money that would be siphoned out of the public schools.
The public schools are already hurting for funds.  The solution to this is not to bleed away more money by opening the door for public money to flow to private schools.  The solution, instead, is to preserve the existing diversity of school choice within the public schools by raising the base student allocation by a meaningful amount and inflation-proofing it so that school budgets are not constantly falling behind inflation.
Please say no to HJR 1.

Thank you for considering my views,

Rebecca Bernard
1210 N St.
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-244-3988


[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Katherine Hicks [mailto:akhix49@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, February 07, 2014 10:02 AM
To: Rep. Lynn Gattis
Subject: HJR 1
Thank you for supporting HJR 1 and giving parents a choice in their children's future.

Katherine Hicks

